Title: Support for Council File 15-0135 – Conditional Use Permit Pre-Application Fees and Hiring of Resources to Implement Inspections
MOTION: The Venice Neighborhood Council shall submit a community impact statement in support of Council File 15-0135 (http://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=15-0135) 
EXPLANATION: In February 2013, the Mayor and Council authorized establishment of the Condition Compliance Unit (CCU) in the Department of City Planning (DCP) to track and monitor conditional use approvals. 

Council File 15-0135 includes an ordinance drafted by the City Attorney to effectuate the pre-application fees recommended for the pro-active Condition Compliance Monitoring, Verification, and Inspection Program (MViP). The MViP is a program to ensure compliance with the conditions placed on approved entitlements to preserve and safeguard the quality of life in our communities. Also part of the Council File is a request for approval of additional DCP staffing (seven positions) needed to implement the MViP. 
The Venice Neighborhood Council supports the goals of the CCU, the use of application fees to support the CCU and enforcement operations, and the hiring of additional staff (paid for by those fees) needed to implement the MViP 
